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Welcome 
The Newtown Historic Association presents this 
newsletter to the Newtown community with the goal of 
providing news and information on related historic and 
preservation events and activities in our area. We 
welcome any suggestions for future articles.  

Officers 
Barry Fleck, President 
Brian Rounsavill, First Vice President 
Richard Speranza, Second Vice President 
Mary Jo Garner, Recording Secretary 
Caroline Bennett, Corresponding Secretary 
Rich Seidner, Treasurer 

Board of Directors 
Keyna Crawford 
Kathy Gonsalves 
Paul Gouza 
Dan Griffin 
Betsey King 
Jeff Marshall 
Geno Peruzzi 
Susan Thompson 
David Walton 
Honorary Life Director – David Callahan 
Parliamentarian – Tim Potero 

Callahan Research Center 
100 Mercer Street 
Newtown, PA 18940 USA 
Research Center Hours: 
Tuesday, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
Thursday, 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
And also, by appointment 

New Members 
Carolyn Cavallo, Ed Dudek, John & Joan Elliott, William & 
Dorothy Granville, Scott Levy, Dan & Cathy McGovern, 
Wayne & Cynthia Miller, Jennifer Nelson, Barbara Randa, 
Allan & Susan Smith, Richard & Ann Torbert, Kathleen 
Walker 
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Upcoming Calendar 
September: 
 9/18: General Meeting at 7:30 

p.m., Court Inn, “History of and 
Future Plans for the Newtown 
Trolley Bridge” 

 9/23: Tyler State Park Self-
Guided Historical Walking 
Tour starting at 10:00 a.m., 
Tyler State Park, Newtown, PA 

October: 
 10/6: Newtown Experience® 

Weekend at 7:00 p.m., 
Newtown Theatre, “Spirits of 
the Outlaws, the Doan Gang 
and Bucks County Taverns” 

 10/7: Market Day from 10:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Court Inn 
(rain date is 10/8) 

November: 
 11/20: General Meeting at 

7:30 p.m., Court Inn, Native 
American Program from the 
Museum of Indian Culture: 
"The People of the 
Northeastern Woodlands" 

December: 
 12/4: Holiday Open House 

Tour from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. 

 
For further details, visit 
www.newtownhistoric.org. 
 
 

Annual Spring Cleanup 
Our annual spring cleanup day was 
held in April and was a success. 
Despite the rainy weather, we had 
nine volunteers turn out to help 
clean and shine the Court Inn.  
 

 
 
Many thanks to the following 
volunteers: Brian Rounsavill, Mary 
Callahan, Barry Fleck, Mary Jo 
Garner, Keyna Crawford, Paul 
Gouza, Dave Walton, Tim Potero, 
and Dominic Manobianco. 
 

 
 

NHA Hosts the NBA 
The Newtown Historic Association 
welcomed the Newtown Business 
Association (NBA) to the Half-
moon (Court) Inn for their June 
business meeting. 
 
Approximately 50 NBA members 
attended the meeting. Several of 
them knew little about the NHA or 
the Court Inn. NHA President Barry 
Fleck and Director Susan 
Thompson gladly shared 
information about the purpose and 
mission of the NHA, and Honorary 
Life Director Dave Callahan 
conducted tours of the building. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.newtownhistoric.org/


 

  

Vol. 22, No. 3, Summer 2023 
 

4 newtownhistoric.org   |   P.O. Box 303, 105 Court Street, Newtown, PA 18940   | 

Another Successful Year: April Annual and General Meeting 
by Brian Rounsavill; photos: Neale Messina 
The NHA annual meeting was presented on Monday, April 17th, 2023, at Bucks 
County Community College (BCCC). President Barry Fleck covered the normal 
order of business, which included a summary of the many events that were 
held over the past year, as well as the presentation and nomination of the 
Slate of Officers and Directors, which passed unanimously. Treasurer Rich 
Seidner presented a thorough review of the organization's finances for the 
past year, for which we are in a strong position. Questions were taken from 
the audience. 

 
After the annual meeting concluded, individuals moved into the Zlock Performing Arts 
Center to attend the first-ever joint meeting between the Newtown Historic Association 
and the Bucks County Community College Foundation. The auditorium was full, as the 
event was essentially sold out, with over 200 people in attendance. Opening remarks 
were provided by President Fleck and Andrew States, Assistant Director of Foundation & 
Alumni Relations from BCCC. 

 

  
                 A portrait of George F. Tyler by Yardley artist Chris Monteiro 

                                         was unveiled at the event. The portrait will hang in Tyler Hall. 
 
The keynote lecture was presented live via videoconference by Daniel Tyler, grandson of George and Stella Tyler. Mr. 
Tyler is a retired professor of history at Colorado State University and author of “Bucks County’s Benevolent Squire: In 
Search of George Frederick Tyler.” He explained how his grandfather and grandmother, Stella Elkins, managed to 
represent the class of "Perennial Philadelphians" into which they were born, while at the same time, using their talents 
and inherited wealth to benefit society. The lecture by Mr. Tyler was very informative, covering all aspects of his family 
and their contributions. Questions were taken from the audience. 

Barry Fleck Rich Seidner 

Andrew States Chris Monteiro 
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April Annual Report and General Meeting (cont’d) 
 

       
 

   
 
The second portion of the lecture was provided by Matthew Metcalf, Coordinator of Historic Preservation at BCCC. Mr. 
Metcalf provided an informative overview of the architectural history of the Tyler mansion and its construction. 
 
After the architectural portion of the lecture, attendees were directed over to the mansion, where they were given the 
opportunity to take a private, behind the scenes tour of the Tyler mansion. This special tour included several rooms that 
are generally off-limits to the public, such as the Pub, George's office, and Stella's bedroom. 
 

   
 
Feedback from attendees was extremely positive and the evening provided an opportunity to market the NHA's mission 
to well over 200 patrons. 

Daniel Tyler 

Stella Elkins George Frederick Tyler 
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Historic Walking Tour 
It was a beautiful Friday evening 
on May 12th, 2023, for the NHA 
annual Historic Walking Tour.  
 
Conducted once again by Jeff 
Marshall and, as usual, the tour 
started in front of the Half-moon 
(Court) Inn on Court Street. 
 

Jeff Marshall 

 
 
The tour continued east on Centre 
Avenue, south on South Congress 
Street, west on Penn Street, and 
north on Court Street. 
 
This year’s tour was very popular. 
Approximately 80 people were in 
attendance. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

New Accessions 
 Copy of Elizabeth Chambers’ 

will and buckskin breaches – 
Margaret (Peggy) Dennis 

 Materials related to the 
Newtown Rotary Club – Mr. & 
Mrs. Charles Swartz 

 Guide map for Bicentennial 
Philadelphia, Temperance 
House brochure with history, 
Bucks County Firemen’s 
Association 71st Annual Parade 
booklet, plastic Goodnoe Farm 
dish – Susan Thompson 

 

Did You Know? 
(Newtown Enterprise, February 
13, 1892) 
Elmer E. Fell, near Taylorsville, and 
then in the employ of William 
Church claimed to be the tallest 
man in Bucks County. He stood 
about 6 feet 5 inches in his 
stocking feet. He had a strong 
competitor in the person of 
Benjamin Saul, living near 
Sandlford, near Busleton, who was 
6 feet 6 inches in height and 
weighed 260 pounds. 
 

NHA Newsletters 
If you would like to revisit previous 
newsletters, you can find them on 
the Newsletters page of our 
website: 
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/
about-us/newsletters/. 
 

 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/about-us/newsletters/
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/about-us/newsletters/
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Tribute to Local 
Veterans 
The Newtown Historic Association 
held its annual Memorial Day 
tribute to honor local military 
veterans of World War II, Korea, 
and Viet Nam on Memorial Day, 
May 29th, 2023, at the Callahan 
Research Center. 
 

 
 
A collection of over 100 pictures of 
local soldiers who fought in these 
wars was created by Mike 
Donovan, a past NHA member and 
history buff.  
 

 
 
Thanks to the dedication and hard 
work of Dave Callahan, Kathy 
Gonsalves and Dave Walton, the 
new patch collection made its 
formal debut. The display was 
comprised of over 300 WWII 
military shoulder patches from the 
U.S. Army, Army Air Force, 
Marines, Navy, and Coast Guard 
from a variety of battles across 

Europe and Asia, with a special 
focus on 12 Newtown natives and 
soldiers. Channel 6 (ABC) made a 
special visit, and the segment was 
broadcast that same evening. 
 

Dave Callahan and Kathy Gonsalves 

 
 

Student History Day 
As an alternative to the annual 
Student Walking Tour, the NHA 
held its first Student History Day 
on June 4th, 2023. Approximately 
20 students attended. 
 

 
 

 
 
Unique for this event was a live 
stream on Instagram managed by 

NHA member, Gary Albaugh. 
Statistics were quite impressive. 
Thirty accounts were watching live 
at the start of the event. Pictures 
posted reached 213 accounts. Two 
recorded videos were made 
available afterwards. The first 
video was viewed by 307 accounts 
(215 unique views, 42 likes, and 4 
reposts/shares). The second video 
was viewed by 184 accounts (100 
unique views and 26 likes). 
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Corporate Members 
We are proud to highlight our 
corporate members: 
 
 A Love for Life 
 ALP Supply Inc. 
 Fred Beans Automotive Group 
 Lin Bethman Auto Center, Inc. 
 DeFrehn Roofing Services 
 Mary Dinneen, Realtor 
 First National Bank & Trust of 

Newtown 
 Harold Beck & Sons, Inc. 
 J. McLaughlin 
 Johnson, Kendall & Johnson, 

Inc. 
 Marcolla Realty 
 Newtown Business Association 
 Wm. B. Parry & Son, Ltd. 
 Anthony Petsis & Associates, 

Inc. 
 SDG Holdings I, LLC 
 Stuckert and Yates 
 T & T Tree Service 
 Waitkus Design 
 
Do You Have Historic 
Items to Donate? 
If you have historic items to donate 
to the NHA (pictures, letters, 
research on a property or family, 
furniture, etc.), please contact us 
at (215) 968-4004. 
 

 

Annual Spring Garden 
Cocktail Gala 
Photo contributor: Linda Yosen 
The Newtown Historic 
Association’s annual Spring Garden 
Cocktail Gala was held on June 
10th, 2023, at the Half-moon 
(Court) Inn.  
 
Approximately 80 people 
attended, and the weather was 
perfect. There were many smiles 
and lively conversations. 
 
The winner of the raffle for the 
framed Craig Hackett print, Bird-in-
Hand, was won by Jeanette Rogers. 
 
The NHA extends our appreciation 
to all those who attended and 
those who donated food or drinks 
for the evening. The NHA also 
thanks Relic (food donation) and 
McCaffrey’s (donation towards 
flowers).  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
The NHA thrives and shines with 
the support of our members and 
the community. We hope to see all 
of you again next year! 
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Annual Spring Garden Cocktail Gala (cont’d) 
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Annual Garden Walk 
by Mary Jo Garner 
The NHA sponsored its 7th Annual 
Garden Walk on June 24th, 2023. 
Refreshments were served at the 
Half-moon (Court) Inn prior to the 
walk.  
 
Luckily the rain ceased, so ticket 
holders were able to view 14 
private and 3 public gardens. For 
the first time, this year’s walk was 
self-guided. It included gardens in 
both Newtown Borough and 
Newtown Township. 
 
Thanks very much to all of the 
home owners in our community 
for sharing their unique beautiful 
gardens, for the hard work and 
many hours spent preparing them, 
and for helping raise funds for the 
NHA. And special thanks to 
Lorraine and Don Watts for 
designing and donating the 
ticket/map. 
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Annual Garden Walk 
(cont’d) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
l
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September General Meeting 
The September general meeting of the NHA will be held 
on Monday, September 18th, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. at the 
Half-moon (Court) Inn. Mike Sellers will present, “The 
History of and Future Plans for the Newtown Trolley 
Bridge.” 
 
The Newtown Trolley Bridge over Newtown Creek was 
completed in late 1896 by the Newtown Electric Street 
Railway Company, and an electric trolley line operated 
from 1897 to 1923. At the turn of the century, hourly 
trolley service was offered to Doylestown, Langhorne, 
Bristol, and Trenton via Yardley. With railroad 
connections, one could reach New York in just over 2 
hours. The Newtown trolley entered the Borough on 
South Lincoln Avenue, turned west on Penn Street, and 
then north on State Street, where it traveled over the 
Newtown Creek and on to Doylestown. 
 
The Newtown Creek Bridge Project envisions a 
pedestrian bridge at the site of the Old Newtown Trolley 
Bridge, and would connect Frost Lane 
in Newtown Borough, with Sycamore Street in Newtown 
Township. The proposed bridge project will take the 
same path over the Newtown Creek. The bridge span 
would be 120 feet in length and 8 feet in width, with 
paved approaches to the bridge at each end. The 
historical remnants of the original trolley bridge will be 
highlighted as part of the project, as its structural 
condition does not allow it to be incorporated into a 
design for the pedestrian bridge. Newtown Township, 
Newtown Borough, and the Newtown Creek Coalition 
are partners in the planning for the bridge project, and 
support an application to the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania for funding. 
 

Stone Abutments of Original Trolley Bridge 

 

Mike Sellers is President and Co-Founder of the 
Newtown Creek Coalition, a Pennsylvania non-profit and 
IRS-qualified charitable entity. The mission of the 
Newtown Creek Coalition is: “To improve, protect, and 
preserve the Newtown Creek, and to encourage 
appropriate use of this natural and historic resource.” 
Mike has served on Newtown Borough Council, chaired 
the Borough Planning Commission, and currently serves 
as the Chairman of the Zoning Hearing Board. He has 
had a law practice on South State Street in Newtown 
Borough for many years. 
 

Mike Sellers 

 
 
In this presentation, Mike will review the history of the 
Newtown Trolley Bridge, including its use by the 
Newtown Electric Street Railway Company, and present 
future plans for the bridge. 
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Tyler State Park Self-Guided Historical 
Walking Tour 
The NHA will hold the next Tyler State Park self-guided 
historical walking tour on Saturday, September 23rd, 
2023, starting at 10:00 a.m. at the Tyler Park 
boathouse dam. It will begin with an historical overview 
of the Tyler family, mansion, and park properties by 
Brian Rounsavill and a representative from the park. 
 

 
 
If you don’t already have a copy, please purchase the 
"History of Tyler State Park" book on the NHA website—
preferably in advance of the event although copies will 
be available for sale at the event ($16). This book 
provides you with the details on the self-paced and self-
guided walking tour of the many historic Tyler State Park 
properties. 
 

 
 

Once the overview concludes, you will be free to tour 
the park on your own with your book at your own 
pace.  
 
Since there are so many interesting and historic sites 
scattered throughout the park, it is likely that it will take 
you more than one day to visit all the sites. 
 

Newtown Experience® Weekend 
Update 
The Newtown Historic Association will be holding its 
second annual Newtown Experience® weekend on 
Friday and Saturday, October 6th and 7th, 2023. This is a 
fun-filled historic weekend that offers everyone of any 
age the opportunity to experience and learn about what 
it was like for our forefathers who lived more than 300 
years ago. 
 
Like last year, the weekend celebration will start on 
Friday night, October 6th, at 7:00 p.m. at the Newtown 
Theatre with a presentation by the Mercer Museum 
called, “Spirits of the Outlaws, the Doan Gang and Bucks 
County Taverns.” The presenters will be Annie Halliday, 
Director of Library and Archives, and Clint Flack, Exhibit 
Specialist/Preparator. 
 

Annie Halliday 

 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/shop/#2
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Newtown Experience® Weekend 
Update (cont’d) 

Clint Flack 

 
 
The Doan gang was a group of British loyalists, the most 
notorious members being five brothers and one cousin 
from the Doan family of Plumstead. The gang was 
composed of around 30 members who were accused 
murderers, attainted traitors, and horse thieves who 
ferried British prisoners of war to British lines. They 
were also guilty of robbing tax collectors, their most 
famous crime being the theft of the Bucks County 
treasury in 1781. This 45-minute lecture covers the 
thrilling history of the Doan gang’s activities and their 
frequent visits to colonial taverns in Bucks County. 
Taverns were the “town halls” of Revolutionary Bucks 
County. They served not only as a destination for weary 
travelers but a place to conduct public business such as 
elections or government meetings, or to record the 
depositions of victims of the Doan gang’s nightly rides.  
 
Proceeds from this event are shared by the NHA and the 
Newtown Theatre. We expect another sold-out 
presentation, so be sure to purchase your tickets early 
on the theatre website. Further details will be made 
available as the date gets closer. 
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Newtown Experience® Weekend 
Update (cont’d) 
Then on Saturday, October 7th, Newtown Borough will 
once again be transformed for the public to reminisce 
about what it was like to eat, shop, and be entertained 
on the streets of our historic town more than 300 years 
ago. Our 47th annual Market Day will take place from 
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in and around the Half-moon 
(Court) Inn at the corner of Court Street and Centre 
Avenue in Newtown Borough. This event typically 
brings close to a thousand people into our town to 
celebrate our historic past and is free for all to attend. 

 

November General Meeting 
How did the arrival of the Europeans impact the peoples 
of the Northeastern woodlands? Christine Applegate, 
Educator from the Museum of Indian Culture will 
answer this question and more during the November 
general meeting of the NHA on Monday, November 
20th, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. at the Half-moon (Court) Inn. 
 
In her presentation, Chris will outline the culture of the 
people of our area, the Lenape, before and after the 
arrival of the European colonists. Living in our area for a 
minimum of 15,000 years (they say they've been here 
since the beginning), the Lenape took advantage of the 
natural resources and seasonal changes to build their 
society. They developed unique styles in housing, 
clothing, cuisine, and social structure. With the advent 
of the Fur Trade, new products became available and 
the relationships among neighboring tribes and the 
natural world changed. The story of these changes will 
be told through the use of hands-on examples of food, 
clothing, tools, furs, and trade goods. 
 

Founded in 1980 and located in 
Allentown, PA, the Museum of 
Indian Culture is a unique member-
supported, volunteer run, non-profit 
resource center for people of all 
ages to learn about Native American 

cultures, especially from the northeast, but also 
throughout the western hemisphere. Their mission is to 
preserve and perpetuate the authentic histories and 
cultural heritage of Native American peoples—past, 
present, and future. For over 40 years, the museum has 
offered educational exhibits, programs, internships, and 
collaborative community events for the greater Lehigh 
Valley and beyond. 
 

Half-moon (Court) Inn Improvements 
The brown bench in front of the Half-moon (Court) Inn 
has been repaired and repainted by Jimmy Garner. 
Thank you, Jimmy! 
 

 
 
Other improvements and repairs under consideration at 
the Inn include the bake oven and its (missing) bronze 
plaque. 
 

 

https://www.museumofindianculture.org/
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NHA Appoints JHC 
Liaison 
In 1962, the headquarters of 
George Washington was torn 
down. Located at South Sycamore 
Street and Swamp Road, it was the 
building where he planned the 
Christmas Day battle of Trenton. 
This unfortunate event led to the 
formation of what is today known 
as the Newtown Historic 
Association. The mission of the 
NHA is to preserve and protect 
Newtown’s historic heritage for 
future generations to enjoy. 
 
To expand its reach, the NHA 
helped form the Joint Historic 
Commission (JHC). The JHC is 
dedicated to protecting and 
preserving historic and/or 
architecturally-significant 
structures in both Newtown 
Borough and Newtown Township. 
As such, its membership list is 
comprised of citizens from both 
jurisdictions. 
 
The NHA and JHC are distinctly 
different from the Historic 
Architectural Review Board 
(HARB). The Newtown Borough 
HARB and Newtown Township 
HARB provide counsel to their 
respective local government 
regarding matters that are 
pertinent to the preservation of 
the historic aspect and nature of 
the structures located within their 
Historic District. Their mission is 
never ending. While the NHA is not 
directly involved with either HARB, 
we fully support their efforts to 
protect our historic structures. 
 

In a show of support, the NHA has 
appointed Bill Mahler (a current 
member of the JHC) as the liaison 
to the NHA. Bill is a past board 
member of the NHA, and is 
knowledgeable and committed to 
our mission and the community. As 
our liaison, Bill's primary role will 
be to keep the NHA informed of 
upcoming applications (asking 
permission to demolish all or part 
of a structure) and the merits of 
those requests. In turn, the NHA 
will have the ability to make our 
members aware of those requests. 
 

The Man Who Built 
Newtown 
Garrett Brown Girton was the most 
prolific builder in Newtown’s 
Victorian history. Between 1860 
and his death in 1913, Girton built 
over 150 houses, barns, churches, 
factories, and other structures in 
and around Newtown. He is buried 
in the Newtown cemetery. 
 

 
 
Jeff Marshall, past president of 
Heritage Conservancy, long-time 
and active member of the NHA, 
and current NHA Board member, is 
writing a book about Girton. The 
book will have over 150 pages of 
text and numerous photographs.  
 

One benefactor has already 
graciously donated $10,000 
towards the publication of the 
book. Other costs to date have 
been addressed by volunteers. 
 
Jeff is ready to take the next step 
with the book, which is to find 
funding for the editing, layout, and 
printing costs. He needs additional 
donations of approximately $5,000 
to $10,000 to publish the book for 
the NHA. 
 
If you are interested in donating 
towards this special publication, 
please mail your check to the 
Newtown Historic Association, P.O. 
Box 303, Newtown, PA 18940, and 
include a note in the memo line for 
“Garrett Girton book.” Or you can 
make an online donation on the 
NHA website. Be sure to enter 
“Garrett Girton book” in the 
special projects box. 
 
We are trying to find a photo of 
Garrett Girton. Anybody who 
provides one will get a free book! 
If you have one, please call us at 
(215) 968-4004. 
 

 
 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/join-us/donate/
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/join-us/donate/
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The Inn is Open! 
The Half-moon (Court) Inn is open 
for visitors on Sundays from 2:00 
p.m. to 4:00 p.m. until Sunday, 
October 1st, 2023. 
 

 
 
If you would like to see the entire 
Inn at your own pace with a guide, 
stop by any Sunday. Entrance is 
free. Many people have not seen 
the second floor. This is your 
chance to see some new 
accessions on display, as well as 
the new timeline wall. 
 
Our docents are volunteers with 
brief training, and we are still in 
need of volunteers for the end of 
August and the month of 
September. If you love people and 
are interested in Revolution-era 
history, we would love to hear 
from you. Call Keyna Crawford 
with any questions concerning the 
Sunday openings. Keyna can be 
reached at (267) 679-9287. 
 

Times Have Changed 
What can you do with a library 
card catalog nowadays? Here are a 
few ideas generated by ChatGPT 

(artificial intelligence) about how 
to repurpose one. 
 
1. Organization: Use the catalog 

drawers to store and organize 
small items like jewelry, craft 
supplies, office supplies, or 
small tools. Each drawer can 
be labeled to help you easily 
locate what you need. 

2. Display case: Turn the card 
catalog into a unique display 
case for collectibles, 
memorabilia, or small 
curiosities. You can showcase 
items like miniature figurines, 
seashells, coins, or vintage 
postcards. 

3. Plant stand: Remove the 
drawers and shelves from the 
card catalog and use the 
structure as a multi-tiered 
plant stand. Place potted 
plants of different sizes on 
each level to create an eye-
catching indoor garden. 

4. Wine rack: With some 
modifications, the drawers can 
be repurposed into 
compartments to hold wine 
bottles. You can remove some 
dividers or adjust their 
positions to accommodate the 
wine bottles securely. 
 

 
 

5. Recipe organizer: If you enjoy 
cooking, use the card catalog 

to organize your recipe 
collection. Write or print your 
favorite recipes on index cards 
and categorize them within the 
catalog drawers, making it easy 
to browse and find specific 
recipes. 

6. Media storage: Convert the 
card catalog into a media 
storage unit for CDs, DVDs, or 
video games. The drawers can 
be labeled according to genre 
or alphabetically to help you 
quickly locate your desired 
media. 

7. Craft station: Use the card 
catalog as a compact craft 
station. Store your art supplies, 
such as brushes, paints, 
markers, or beads, in the 
drawers, keeping everything 
organized and easily 
accessible. 

8. Kitchen organizer: Repurpose 
the card catalog in your 
kitchen as a unique organizer. 
Store spices, tea bags, cooking 
utensils, or even recipes within 
the drawers. The card catalog 
can add a vintage touch to 
your culinary space. 

9. Jewelry box: Remove the 
drawers and line the 
compartments with soft fabric 
or velvet to create a jewelry 
box. It will provide separate 
compartments for different 
types of jewelry, keeping them 
organized and tangle-free. 

10. Mini library: If you have a 
collection of small books, 
transform the card catalog into 
a mini library. Arrange the 
books in the drawers, and 
you'll have an attractive and 
compact bookshelf. 
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Times Have Changed (cont’d) 
As it turns out, the NHA no longer needs its card 
catalog! It’s in excellent condition (as you can see in the 
following photos). 
 

 
 

 

If you are interested in becoming its new owner, please 
contact Dave Callahan at (215) 805-8772. It’s free 
(although the NHA will gladly accept a donation for it!). 
 

Call for Market Day Volunteers 
We hope to see you at this year’s Market Day on 
Saturday, October 7th, 2023, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m. The rain date is October 8th!  
 

 
 
We are looking for volunteers to make Market Day a 
success. If you are interested in volunteering, please 
send an email to marketday@newtownhistoric.org 
with your contact information and availability. Please 
note that it is preferable to be available for both days 
should we need the rain date.  
 

 
You can find additional information on our website at: 
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/events/market-
day/market-day-volunteer/#top. 
 
We hope to hear from you! 
 

mailto:marketday@newtownhistoric.org
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/events/market-day/market-day-volunteer/#top
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/events/market-day/market-day-volunteer/#top
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Tribute to Members 
The NHA is an active organization 
with general meetings, special 
programs, social events and, of 
course, Market Day and the 
Holiday Open House Tour. 
 
In March of each year, the NHA 
sends previous year members a 
letter reminding them that it is 
time to renew their membership. 
Our membership year is April 1st to 
April 1st.  
 
The NHA greatly appreciates the 
financial support from all of our 
new, renewing, and lifetime 
members.  
 
Bob & Jennifer Abrahamson 
Harris & Karen Abrams 
Michael & Heidi Adams 
Denise Alexander & Gary Albaugh 
Joseph & Priscilla Arbeiter 
Belinda Ash 
Ann Balderston 
Charles & Stacey Bancroft 
Andrea Bayford 
Glenn & Patricia Beasley 
Andrew & Harriet Beckert 
Caroline Bennett 
Ed Weir & Audrey Bernheimer 
Evelyn Boada 
Rosanne Bonaventura 
Christopher Brill & Gina Tognini 
Karen Brown 
Norman B. Buckman 
Kevin & Karen Buckthorpe 
David & Mary Callahan 
Ken & Regina Carlson 
Nicholas Cavallaro & Jenny Yim 
Carolyn Cavallo 
David & Sandra Chantry 
Leigh Clark 
T. Jeffrey & Barbara Clarke 
James Coane & Marty Moss-Coane 

Leonard Colavito 
Brian & Patty Connors 
Michael & Kim Cosack 
Mark Craig & Paula Bruskiewitz 
Keith & Keyna Crawford 
Jane Crumlish 
Dudley Cunningham & Margo 
Tarasov 
Donna Curran 
Thomas Curry 
William & Karen D'Anjolell 
Michael & Patricia D'Arcangelo 
Warren & Donna Dallas 
Margaret Danese 
David & Elizabeth Danner 
Ken & Marian Disken 
Edward Donner 
Ed Dudek 
John & Joan Elliott 
Barbara Ermentrout 
Frank & Dot Fabian 
Lou & Lee Ann Fancher 
Thomas K. Fischer 
Barry & Mary Fleck 
Michael  Foy 
Leonard & Marilyn Franckowiak 
Nancy Freudenthal 
Jim & Mary Jo Garner 
Mark Gatta 
Lois Gilbert 
Douglas & Lee Gittens 
Anthony & Isabel Godwin 
Paul & Kathleen Gonsalves 
John Donato & Twain Gonzalez 
Paul & Laurie Gouza 
Michael  Gray 
William & Dorothy Granville 
Daniel & Mary-Margaret Griffin 
Edward & Joan Grozalis 
Chris & Donna Gusty 
Jon & Susan Guy 
Craig Hackett 
Michael  Hackman 
Stephen & Jeanne Haeckel 
Philip & Mary Alice Hagan 
Christopher & Johanna Hager 

Nancy Halpin 
Terrill & Holly (McClanen) Hart 
Kristina Hartley 
Vincent & Karen Haugh 
Susan Ogden Hayes 
Wayne Heacock & Renee Noel 
William & Linda Heinemann 
Kirk Heinz & Marcia Lincoln Heinz 
Paul & Kate Higgins 
David & Charyl Kerns Hills 
Jeremy & Diane Hoffman 
Jeff Hogge 
Dale E. Hoppe 
Dr. Joanne Hullings 
Jonathan & Betsy Hunt 
Mercy Ingraham 
Susan Fillmore Brown Irving 
Grace Jacob 
Jane Johnson 
John & Joan Johnston 
Charles Ponciroli & Bronwyn Jones 
Annamarie Kaminski 
Shawn & Elle Kaplan 
James & Terri Keane 
Janet Keough 
Kevin & Rebecca Kerchner 
Eugene & Terry Kiely 
Robert & Betsey King 
Clifford & Maryann Kline 
Daniel & Debra Knott 
Richard & Georgia Koenig 
Thomas Kovacevich 
Michael & Loretta Ksiazek 
Ryan & Ashley Kube 
Ronald & Michele Kumor 
Gary Laitman & Orli Zamora 
Alex & Georgia Larounis 
Steven & Felicia Laskey 
Randi Lawrie 
David & Cristie Leder 
Steven Lemken 
Mary Louise Lennon 
John & Mary Jane Leonard 
Scott Levy 
Charles & Barbara Lewis 
H. Paul & Lydia Lewis 
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Tribute to Members 
(cont’d) 
Christopher & Christine Lilley 
Charlene Lindsey 
David & Patty Lynch 
Regina Lynch 
George & Mary Maffett 
Mary Joanne Maguire 
Jane Mahler 
Ken & Lois Mammel 
Dominic J. & Frances Manobianco 
Mr. Richard N. Mansley 
Don & Linda Marshall 
Jeffrey & Rebecca Marshall 
John Hamilton Martinson 
Anne Matthews 
Daniel & Charie McAuliffe 
Dan & Cathy McGovern 
Christine McKee 
Owen Medd 
Eduardo & Kelly Medeiros 
Larry Meinert & Cathy Triverio 
Martin & Shirley Mersky 
Joseph & Lori Michelin 
Wayne & Cynthia Miller 
David & Susan Minno 
Philip & Mollie Mitchell 
Lois Molloy 
Fred Moore 
Pamela J. Moore 
Robert & Judy Musto 
Jennifer Nelson 
William & Martha Newell 
Gerard & Bridget O'Malley 
Craig Ogelby 
John & Diane Orr 
David & Andrea Page 
John & Kathleen Parry 
Mariann Patricella 
David & Anne Pearl 
Lorraine Pentz 
Janice Perry 
Geno & Amy Peruzzi 
Steven Pettingill & Michele Szumila 
Gary & Cathie Pickell 

Grant & Sheryl Rubin-Pitel 
Henry & Marcia Piotrowski 
Susan Pirritano 
Ralph & Barbara Posmontier 
Timothy & Elisa Potero 
Janet Price 
Barbara Randa 
Bill & Valerie Reed 
Christian & Rebecca Rescate 
Barbara Richardson 
Edward P. H. Richardson 
Steve & Emily Ricketts 
Robert & Nicole Rodowicz 
Jeanette Rogers 
Marga R. Rogers 
Burt & Carol Rothberg 
Brian & Maria Rounsavill 
Paul & Deborah Salvatore 
Lucinda Sanders 
Catherine Hill-Scaramuzzo 
Steven & Virginia Schoenfeld 
Tracy Schrader 
Gregory Scimeca 
Randy & Nancy Scurlock 
Rich & Gail Seidner 
Laura Shepherd 
Janet Shelly 
Allan Slezak & Eileen Steele 
Robert Small & Associates, LLC 
Allan & Susan Smith 
Craig & Helen Smith 
Mary Smithson 
Brian & Barbara Snyder 
Frederick & Lynn Sorrels 
Kati Sowiak 
Richard Speranza 
Judith Stefani 
Frank & Nancy Steigerwalt 
Wallace & Mary Stremming 
Robin Sullivan 
Martin & Susan Sutton 
Robert Szwajkos 
Nancy Terry 
Robert & Sandra Thomas 
Patricia Thomas 
Jack & Barb Thompson 

James E. & Mary Thompson 
Neale Messina & Susan Thompson 
Brian Titus & Janet Beasley 
Gina Tomasello 
Richard & Ann Torbert 
Phyllis E. Townsend 
Doug Turner 
David VanBlarcom 
Richard Vitti 
Kathleen Walker 
Deborah Walter 
David Walton 
Nancy Webster 
Robert S. Weiss 
Carrie Wetherby 
Philip S. & Linda Winn 
Cheryl Wishing 
David & Elizabeth Wolcott 
Warren & Julia Woldorf 
Rebecca Woodward 
Richard & Dawn Wyatt 
Sam & Linda Yosen 
Gail Zagoreos 
 

 
 

Interested in renewing your 
membership or becoming a 
member? If so, please visit 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/
renewal. 

https://www.newtownhistoric.org/renewal
https://www.newtownhistoric.org/renewal

